

# Site Base Meeting Notes

May 03rd, 2018

## Members Present:

EHS Staff: David Averett, Alex Rendon, Angela Burnson, Eric Adams, DeAnn Jones, Kim Axtell, Suetta Freerksen, Marlyn Boyer, Katie Henry (for Mr. Rodriguez), Sarah Keener.

## Agenda Outline:

1. Mrs. Keener reported that counselors are finished going to classes and are helping stragglers finish selecting courses.
2. On Ramps requires teachers to complete 10-hours of online PD through Canvas in addition to the 2 weeks in July
3. Review 2017 - 2018 Campus Improvement Plan
  - a. Mr. Averett reports that many items in Goal 1 are accomplished
  - b. Goal 2.210 course selections were not done by January
  - c. Forethought has not been a requirement yet, however, next year it probably will be
  - d. Discontinued job-embedded PD because of loss of PLC period
4. Review 2018 - 2019 Campus Improvement Plan
  - a. Not complete yet
  - b. The plan needs to be translated into Spanish
  - c. Dress menu - the school board will review and decide
    - i. Principals voted "no" on allowing jeans
    - ii. Principals voted "yes" on maroon, white, gray, or black spirit shirt
    - iii. Hoodies were not discussed and are a district level decision
      1. Eric Adams watched a [TED talk](#) about hoodies and said it's security for some people
      2. Some are hiding earbuds
  - d. Professional Development needs
    - i. ELAR wants classroom libraries and want to make books more readily available; They also need more PD on online resources like Turn It In; TEKS change needs support
    - ii. History is working on getting a set of classroom materials for new teachers - so we could look at PD for how to use the materials for students centered activities to improve student achievement on maps, charts, and graphs
    - iii. LOTE - Mrs. Pierce wants to attend the conference in the fall and they need help with online resource training; How to differentiate for the various levels of many students
    - iv. Science - needs TEKS change support; CAST is in Ft. Worth and Dallas for the next couple of years

- v. GT Update - Mr. Averett is sending out options for the 6 hour update. If you do the update this summer, you will have an additional workday during the PD week.
- vi. Counseling - suicide prevention procedural training at the beginning of the year
- vii. Math - can teachers who attend the OnRamps trainings share what will be expected of students and teachers for those courses? Pam Harris will be here in August following up a book study over the summer.
- viii. Formative Assessment
- ix. SLO training

5. Department budget sheets will go out over the next couple of ways

A. Pay attention to the department heads and add things that we need

B. If there are big ticket items that need to be purchased, let's get them in the budget

6. Students out of class